Williams Road PO Box 107 Narrogin WA 6312 Phone: (08) 9881 1200 Mobile: 0409 379 121 Fax: (08) 9881 3482

Principal: Mr David Harrison
Deputy Principal: Miss Amber Ness

Email:

Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Website:

narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Dates to Remember

Tuesday 10 February
P&C Meeting 7.30pm

Monday 16 February Yr 3-6
Swimming Lesson commence

Friday 13 February

Uniform shop open from 8.30am

Monday 16 February

Kindy & Pre-Primary P&C

AGM Mtg at Kindy 7pm

Tuesday 17 February

Class Meetings 5.30-6.30pm

Wednesday 18 February

School Board Meeting 6.30pm

Saturday 21 February

P&C Market Day 8am

Thursday 5 March

Faction Swimming Carnival



Independent Public School

Term 1, Issue 2

Wednesday 11 February 2015

In the Pursuit of Excellence

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

NARROGIN DISTRICT SPORTS ASSOCIATION

The first meeting of the Narrogin District Sports Association for 2015 was held at East Narrogin PS last week. In attendance at this meeting were multiple representatives from East Narrogin PS, St Matthews PS, Narrogin PS and Williams PS. At this meeting a formal invitation was extended to Williams PS and Darkan PS to join our interschool sporting events. The invitation was warmly received and as a result our interschool sporting events will now see four teams competing. This arrangement will commence with the Athletics Carnival later in the year. We look forward with great anticipation to welcoming Williams PS and Darkan PS, as a combined team, to our competition and as a result further strengthening the competition for our students.

Also tabled and discussed at the meeting was the grouping of students for our interschool events. After a lengthy discussion outlining the pros and cons of age groups and year levels, a collective decision was made to introduce year levels, from this year onwards, at the Swimming Carnival. The next meeting, being held late in Term 2, will see further discussion about the grouping of students for all other interschool events. The outcome of these discussions will once again be disseminated via school newsletters.

All schools are most excited about the positive, progressive direction our association is heading in.

Should you wish to have any of this information further clarified please do not hesitate to contact the Principal of your school.

Kate WilsonJonnda SimpsonDavid HarrisonPrincipalPrincipalPrincipalEast Narrogin PSSt Matthews PSNarrogin PS

Assembly

There will be an assembly this coming Friday. Student Councillors will be receiving their badges.

Chicken Pox

There has been a reported case of Chicken Pox. Chicken Pox is a common viral infection. Symptoms include fever, fatigue and a generalised rash characterised by small blisters that rupture to form crusts. Exclusion from school for at least 5 days after rash appears or until blister have formed crusts. For treatment please see a doctor.

Payment of Voluntary Contributions

The school office is open for payment of voluntary contributions from 8.30am – 3.30pm, Monday to Friday. Payment can be made by cash, cheque, EFTPOS, NPS dollars, **centrepay** or direct deposit to BSB 066-522 a/c 00900206. Our EFTPOS is now working again.

Bus Students

Parents of Farm bus students can you please advise the front office of any regular day your child/ren will not be on the bus, so we can update our records. A note will need to be given to your teacher, or contact the from office, in the instance of one off days. All bus students without a note will be placed on the bus to go home.

Class Meetings

Introductory class meetings will be held on Tuesday 17 February from 5.30pm - 6.30pm. Each teacher will have a class policy if you are unable to attend on this day.



PHYS ED NEWS

Congratulations to the following students who have been selected as Faction Captains for this Semester.

Red Faction Ethan Forrest

Jasmine Ozanne

Blue Faction Cooper O'Neill

Tiffany Young

Green Faction Callum Watts

Montahna McGuire

Blue Faction Ruben Woodford

Emma Wiese

P&C NEWS

AGM will be held on Tuesday 10 March at 7.30pm followed by a Committee Meeting. All are welcome to attend in the school meeting room at 7.30pm. A minimum of 10 people are needed for the meeting to commence, so please come.

Uniform Shop

The back order of skirts has arrived and can be collected.

Skirts \$21.00 Polo's \$20.00

Please be advised that due to a supply and demand problem with Perm-a-pleat each school in the state has been allocated 10 skirts sizes 6-10 until the full orders can be filled. The uniform shop will be open on the following Fridays from 8.30am - 10am;

February 13 February 27 March 13 March 27

CANTEEN NEWS

A huge thank you to last weeks volunteers Julie Draper and Mel Browne:

Thursday 12 Janine Dewing

Friday 13 Jo West

Monday 16 Robyn Mulgrew
Wednesday 18 Lee Conlan
Thursday 19 Alison Medlen
Friday 20 Lindsay Epworth
Monday 23 Sarah Hawksley
Tuesday 24 Sharon Leonard

Thursday 26 Zoey Flynn

Friday 27 Danielle Allinson

Please ensure when ordering, you are using the new 2015 canteen menu. Check out what's new on the 2015 menu; Sweet & Sour Pork with Rice, Chicken Burgers, Cheese Sticks, Plain Milk, Mini Calipo's and Yoghurt Fruttare's. If you have any suggestions for the menu, please feel free to share them with the Canteen team.

Kelly Kensett-Smith

Thank you for supporting the P&C.

Kristie Nottle

Wednesday 25

P&C Canteen Convenor



COMMUNITY NEWS

AUSTRALIAN MOUTHGUARDS

are coming to Narrogin.

ONE DAY ONLY, NO SECOND CHANCES!!

When : Sat Feb 21 Where: Hockey Club Rooms

Time: 11am - 3pm

Cost: Start at \$95.00 (When claimed through medical fund, you pay about \$30)

Payment: CASH or CHEQUE ONLY (No EFTPOS)

Enquiries please phone Karen Fazey on 9881 4785 after 7pm

SACRAMENTS - 2015

For any children who attend public schools that are interested in doing Reconciliation, Holy Communion or Confirmation there will be lessons available with our church Catechists in 2015.

Please contact Father Mathew on 9881 1153, Margaret Hetherington 9881 4859 or Jenny Harrington 9881 1496

P&C Market Day Stall

On the 3rd Saturday of the month the P&C hold their Market Day. Sellers are able to purchase a site for \$10 to sell their wares. Commencing from 7am (for sellers) and finishing around 12-1pm.

Next Market Day

Saturday 21 February

Narrogin After School DRAMA

St Matthews Hall Glyde St

Narrogin

6-9yrs Tuesday 3.30 - 4pm 10-12yrs Tuesday 4.00 - 4.30pm

13-16yrs Tuesday 4.30 - 5.15pm To Book: kami@bigblue.net.au

Phone: 9887 5340 / 0457 855 424

Narrogin Squash Club

Junior Pennants Competition 9yrs+

Commencing

Wednesday 18th Feb 5.30pm

Narrogin Leisure Centre



Come along, learn some skills, get graded and put into teams for pennants competition

For more information please contact
Anthony Howe 98811718/0429106120

Andrew Pratt 98813732